August 30, 2005                                                                                                                                                                                                                       Leadership Luncheons Scheduled





	During our campaign for office and at the convention, three issues of concern emerged:  (1) the health and future direction of the federation; (2) the need for increased communications between the federation and the chapters; and (3) the growing concern about membership, recruitment and retention.  To explore these challenges, the Federation is sponsoring three “Leadership Luncheons” involving chapter and area leaders who are willing to share their views on these issues.  Paul Carew, Executive Vice President, is providing leadership for this project. The information gleaned from these sessions will be used in developing a strategic plan for the Federation.





	The luncheon for Area V and VI is scheduled for 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., September 7, 2005 in New Bern at the Golden Corral Restaurant.  The restaurant is located on US 17, a short distance north of intersection US 70 and US 17.





	The luncheon for Areas I and II is scheduled for 12:15 p.m. to 3:00 p.m., September 22, 2005 in Hickory at the Kingston Residence.  The Kingston is located at 904 2nd Street Northeast.





	The luncheon for Areas III and IV is scheduled for 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., October 12, 2005 at Twin Oaks Retirement Center.  The center is located off Highway 70 West of Burlington.





	This is a great opportunity for chapters to have input into formulating future plans for the Federation. If you are interested in attending one of these sessions, please get in touch with your Area VP so that reservations can be made.





	Questions such as the following will be discussed at these meetings:





	What has the Federation been doing well?





	What has the Federation been doing poorly?





	What organizational changes are needed to better accomplish Federation business?





	From your perspective, what is needed to improve National Headquarters’ support of the


	Federation?





	How can communication between the Federation and the Chapters be improved?





	How can communications between the Chapters and the Federation be improved?





What would be the effect on the Federation and Chapters of reestablishing the “National Only Membership”?  What is your recommendation?





If our Federation Convention were to include educational workshops and programs designed to support Chapter needs, what workshops and programs would you recommend?





	What other issues or concerns do you want addressed?


	








	





	


